
Hebron Conservation Commission 
Minutes  February 19, 2020 
 
Martha Twombly (co-chair) called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 
 
Present:  Martha Twombly, Suzanne Smith, Bruce Barnard,  and Bill Luti 
 
Minutes:  Bruce made a motion to approve the minutes. Bill seconded. All concurred. 
 
Permits:   
Wetlands non-site specific permit #2019-02435  
Onaway Camp Trust  
Tax map #6, Lot #15 
Approval subject to specific conditions as noted on permit. 
 
Charles Bean Sanctuary:  
Members reviewed the deed to the sanctuary.  Discussion ensued about proposed signage which 
will be placed along the road and along the shoreline both at the south-facing beach and the 
west-facing area near the sandbar.  Bill presented his draft of proposed sign which reads,  

PROTECTED 

CHARLES BEAN WILD LIFE  

CONSERVATION AREA 

• NO TRESPASSING 
• NO SWIMMING 
• NO HIKING 
• NO CAMPING 

 

RSA 635:2 “CRIMINAL TRESPASS” 

Town of Hebron 

Board of Selectman 

Conservation Commission 

Martha shared her initial draft, but agreed Bill’s was more concise.  She suggested the title to 
Bill’s draft read: Charles Bean Conservation Area (title from deed), then say: Wildlife Sanctuary. 

Members discussed pros and cons of wording on the sign and the addition of  “No Trespassing” 
with a reference to the NH Criminal Trespass statute.   



Martha will contact the Selectboard so that the Conservation Commission can meet with them to 
finalize the wording on the signs and get their approval.  Members agreed that signs would be 
placed along the road and along the waterfront of the Bean Sanctuary. 
 
There being no further business to discuss, Suzanne made a motion to adjourn.  Bill seconded. 
All concurred.  Meeting was adjourned 8 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Suzanne Smith, Acting Secretary 
 


